B O R O U G H   O F   K E T T E R I N G

BUDGET CONSULTATION

24TH JANUARY 2008
Present:
Members of the public and representatives of local organisations


Rev Peter D Strong (Carey Baptist Church/Voluntary 


    Sector)


Sheila Bailey (Kettering Park Bowls Club)


Jean E Adams (Kettering Park Bowls Club)


K Adams (Kettering Park Bowls Club)


David Cooper (Loddington)


Sue White (Desborough Town Bowling Club)


Alan Teal (Desborough Town Bowling Club)


Brian Kimpton (Tenants’ Forum)


Ian Watts (Chamber of Trade)


Gilbert Davies (Local Volunteer)


Northamptonshire County Council


Councillor Bill Parker


Councillor Eileen Hales, MBE

Representatives of Town and Parish Councils


Councillor M Barrs (Barton Seagrave Parish Council)

Councillor K W Barber (Geddington, Newton and Little 


    Oakley Parish Council)


Councillor David Watson (Geddington, Newton and 


    Little Oakley Parish Council)


Councillor Val Bellamy (Geddington, Newton and 


    Little Oakley Parish Council)


Councillor Joan Page (Broughton Parish Council)


Councillor Jean Farenden (Broughton Parish Council)


Councillor Mary Rust (Broughton Parish Council)


Councillor Bruce Squires (Stoke Albany Parish 


    Council)


Peter Quincey (Clerk to Cranford Parish Council)


Councillors



The Mayor


Councillor James Hakewill (Leader)

Councillor Duncan Bain

Councillor Maurice Bayes

Councillor Michael Tebbutt (also representing 


    Desborough Town Council)

Councillor David Soans

Councillor Terry Freer

Councillor Alex Gordon

Councillor Paul Corazzo

Councillor James Hakewill


Councillor Keli Watts

Councillor David Bishop

Councillor Linda Adams

Councillor Paul Marks


Councillor Chris Smith-Haynes


Councillor Russell Roberts


Councillor Alison Wiley


Councillor Mary Malin


Officers


Graham Soulsby (Deputy Chief Executive)


Paul Sutton (Acting Head of Finance)


Mark Dickenson


David Watt


Anne Ireson (Committee Administrator)

1.
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Geoffrey Durwood (Desborough Town Council), Jim Goodwin, Helena Pountney (Bedfordshire Pilgrims Housing Association), Rev. Martin Perris (St Botolph’s Church), Kath Kimber-McTiffin (Dance Development), Inspector Dick Aistrop (Northants Police), Sgt Pauline Sturman (Northants Police), DI John Folsom (Northants Police), Acting Ch. Supt. Windridge (Northants Police), Martin Reece (Kettering Cricket Club), Ingrid Mercer (Kettering Library), Councillor Betty Squibbs (Weston by Welland Parish Council), Councillor Wendy King (Loddington Parish Council),  Councillor Joy Beeby (Cranford Parish Council), Bob Holland, Gerald Baumber, Leslie Berridge, Cllr Cope, Cllr Peter Chaplin, Cllr Angus Gordon, Mike Sawford, Cllr Pamela Goodman, Cllr Jill Isaac, Cllr John Jeffris, Cllr Alan Lodge, Cllr John McCormick, Cllr Anthony Sanders, Marion Sexton, Cllr Pauline Shaw, Cllr Robin Shrive, Cllr Delyse Silverstone, Cllr Charles Southwell, Cllr Stamper, Cllr Jean Strutt, Cllr Jennifer Sugden, Cllr R Baxter, Barry Woodcock, Cllr Peter Mobbs, Cllr Alison Carver, Cllr Hilary Bull, Cllr R Willatts, Cllr M Jessop, Cllr Philip Hollobone, Cllr Alan Pote, Cllr Larry Henson, Cllr Jenny Henson and Cllr Jonathan Bullock.
2.
INTRODUCTION


Councillor Hakewill welcomed members of the public, representatives of local organisations and councillors and explained the purpose of the meeting.


A presentation was given which outlined the budget setting process, the Council's priorities and gave a general overview of the budget.  Copies of the report to the Council's Executive Committee on 16th January 2008  were also circulated.

3.
QUESTIONS AND ISSUES  RAISED BY REPRESENTATIVES AND MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC

1. Revenue Budgets
	Item / Issue
	Summary of Response


	Confirmation sought about the reference made in paragraph 3.8 of the main budget report re: 90% of District Councils receiving a ‘real terms’ decrease.
	The figure comes from research done by the Local Government Association (using an inflation measure of 2.75% - the Government’s GDP deflator)

	How does the Council consult with hard to reach groups?
	The budget consultation process and other consultation processes were referenced.

	Why has employee expenditure on food safety inspections decreased
	The number of employees in this area had not decreased but expenditure on short term projects was no longer required. Reference was made to the recent introduction of the ‘scores on the doors’ inspection scheme.

	What is included in the budget for future residents parking schemes
	Discussions were ongoing with the County Council on this issue therefore it was premature to include a specific budget. It is anticipated that any costs associated with a new scheme will be recovered fully by charges for residents parking passes therefore there is unlikely to be an impact on the bottom line budget.

	Town and Parish Council Grants;

1. Why couldn’t more be given to T&PC in the form of grants for 2008/09 given that the Council has received a grant increase from the Government
2. What explanations would be given to residents who faced an extra charge for next year due to a new local precept (would an explanation be given in the Council Tax Bill?)

	An outline of the three year funding agreement that started in April 2007 was provided. This will run until the end of 2009/10 and a consultation exercise will be undertaken with Town and Parish Council’s about any future system.

Consideration would be given about whether a note / paragraph should be included in the Council tax leaflet.

	Has any additional budget been included to deal with Single Status
	No additional budget provision has been made.


	Why have external audit fees increased
	The audit fees for 2007/08 were higher due to work that the external auditors had to do re: issues / objections raised by the public. The fees for 2008/09 have not yet been determined; they are currently out to consultation with a small overall increase expected.

	Could the income from recyclates be shown separately in future years’ budgets
	Consideration would be given to this for future years.

	Some comments about the need for notes to the detailed budgets to be clearer
	The notes in question were explained fully at the meeting.


2. Capital Programme Schemes

	Item / Issue
	Summary of Response


	Confirmation sought about the current position of the Grays Field Capital Scheme
	Confirmed that the scheme would start later in 2008 and that it had been delayed to allow a full and extensive consultation exercise.

	Of the budget for Open Space Improvements – why isn’t there any for the Town Centre
	The basis of the current budget was outlined and also the other capital work that was planned for the town centre.


3. HRA Budgets

	Item / Issue
	Summary of Response


	Concern from some Parish Councils that they hadn’t been consulted about the proposed changes to the sheltered warden scheme
	It was outlined that the consultation had / was following best practice and that the Town and Parish Councils would not normally be consulted on such an issue. However it was agreed that the Head of Housing would send or make contact with those representatives at the meeting who raised the issue.


In concluding the meeting, Councillor Hakewill thanked all present for their attendance and points raised.

Officers and members were thanked for their work on the preparation of the draft budget.

(The meeting started at 7.00 pm and ended at 8.20 pm)
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